
19. ITEMS RECEIVED 
 
 The Committee received the following reports: 
 
 19.1 SummerTimes Programme 
 
  This report provided a post-festival review of the 2001 SummerTimes festival.  This year’s 

festival featured eight large-scale events and several smaller concerts.  Two key events, the 
New Year’s Eve concert and the Teddy Bears’ Picnic were cancelled because of poor weather. 

 
 19.2 High Performance Training at QEII Park 
 
  This report advised the Committee of the current status of negotiations with the New Zealand 

Academy of Sport South Island.  The South Island Academy is based in Dunedin, but intends to 
establish an administration base in Christchurch.  QEII Park is the favoured location for this 
facility. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision.


